Work Session Shinnston City Council

City Of Shinnston, West Virginia

November 24, 2014
The Work Session of the Shinnston City Council was called to order at 7:15 P.M. in Council Chambers on Monday, November 24, 2014 by Mayor Sammy J. DeMarco. Councilpersons James Coulter, Mary Ann Ferris, and Brian Parrish were present. Vice-Mayor Bob Burnett and Councilpersons Rodney Strait and David Signorelli (in hospital) were absent. Also present were Assistant City Manager Travis Blosser and City Clerk Kathleen Panek.

It was ascertained that a quorum was present.

Jim Slusser of 505 Thomas Street, Shinnston stated he appreciated the information sent to him regarding the accounting firm Tetrick and Bartlett. He said the firm was hired by the City Manager without Council approval. He asked if the Mayor’s sister worked for the firm. His problem with the Mayor’s sister working for the firm is the appearance of conflict of interest. Mr. Slusser thinks Tetrick and Bartlett should not be hired.
Mr. Slussere asked if we have residential and commercial meters that are not working? He said the meter at Trinity Church is not working.

Citizens in Chambers began a discussion about the Christmas lights.

In Executive Reports: Assistant City Manager said there will be a Business Roundtable on December 11 at 6 P.M. at the Women’s Club. Letters are being sent to all the business owners inviting them. There will be a Town Meeting with citizens on December 19 at 6 P.M. for the citizens to meet the in-coming City Manager.

There are ads in the paper for Water Plant Operator and for a Water Operator Trainee. In the evaluation of the Water Plant, it was found lacking. Security upgrades will be made that will include cameras and fences.
Assistant City Manager Blosser asked Council to turn in their requests for Budget items. He then wished all a Happy Thanksgiving.

Councilpersons Ferris and Parrish requested an Executive Session to discuss matters involving the sale or lease of property and advance construction planning which, if made public, might adversely affect the interests of the City; to discuss matters with counsel pursuant to the attorney/client privilege; and to discuss personnel matters.
Work Session ended at 8:45 P.M.
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Kathleen Panek, City Clerk
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Sammy J. DeMarco, Mayor

